BOARD OF WORKS & PUBLIC SAFETY
December 30, 2020
5:15 PM
MEETING CONDUCTED BY ZOOM

Mayor Anita Werling opened the meeting at 5:18 p.m.
Roll Call by Leanne Aldrich: Anita Werling, Dick Bradshaw, and Kamron Yates were present.

Claims totaling $185,303.22 were presented for approval. Dick Bradshaw moved to approve claims.
Second by Kamron Yates. Motion carried. Leanne Aldrich noted that the claims included the $93,794
spent from the COVID-150 reimbursement fund representing the City of Delphi’s ailotment from the
COVID Relief Fund. Dick Bradshaw asked whether any of the items had been received? Mayor Werling
replied that the vehicle had been received and was in Lafayette being outfitted with police lights,
insignias, etc. Those expenses would be paid in 2021 out of the Police Department budget. (Ayes: Dick
Bradshaw, Kamron Yates, Anita Werling; Nays: None)

Public Comments.

Gayle Conner asked if three quotes had been obtained for the psychological services contract for the
Police Department paid from the COVID-150 fund. Mayor Werling responded that Suncrest was selected
based on an initial session held following the recent tragedy in the department and based on the
comfort level of the policemen with that agency. Conner asked if other items over $5,000 that were
purchased through the COVID-150 fund? Mayor Werling indicated that the police car was purchased
through the State contract and the radio gear was purchased through the same supplier to be
compatible with equipment currently in use. The generator purchased for the Wastewater Department

did have three bids.

Anita Werling made the motion to adjourn. Second by Dick Bradshaw. Motion carried without
objection.

Meeting adjourned at 5:28 p.m.
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